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National Walk Safely to School Day 

National Walk Safely to School Day is this 

Friday 20th May, 2022. This campaign 

encourages all students, parents, carers and 

staff to walk safely and regularly to school. 

Walking regularly is the best exercise because 

you can build it into your daily routine. On 

Friday we encourage all students, staff and 

family members to meet at the Lion’s Park at 

8:40am. The school buses will drop off our 

students at the park and then we shall all walk 

together to school. 

 

Changed Forever Legacies of Conflict 

This week there has been great excitement as the Shrine of Remembrance Touring 

Exhibition has come to town. Great boxes and trays of exhibits have been unloaded 

at the hall and four of our Year 9/10 students; Josephine Ceballos, James Hercott, 

Jasmine Twigg and Zac Manton have been assisting in setting up the exhibition. As 

they have discovered there has been a huge amount of work behind the scenes so 

that members of the public can enjoy this exhibition. 

On Friday our Community Connections class will be assisting with food preparation 

ready for ‘Opening Night’. Over the next couple of weeks all our year levels will 

head down and have an education session with the Shrine of Remembrance and the 

themes will be woven into the curriculum. We are so fortunate to have this world 

class exhibition in Pyramid Hill and I would like to thank the Pyramid Hill Progress 

Association and the Memorial Hall Committee for bringing this experience to town. 

So please book in for opening night or come along and support this initiative, you 

will be sure to enjoy and learn from this experience.  

 

Principal’s News 

Pyramid Hill College 

Values 
Respect:  

We are respectful of self, others and the 

environment. (we are thoughtful of our words 

and actions.) 

Learn:  

We are learners who strive for excellence. 

( We challenge ourselves to do our best.) 

Community:  

We are community minded and embrace 

diversity. (We foster a sense of community and 

belonging for all.) 

Diary 2022 
 

May 

20  National Walk Safely to School 

23  NCD Cross Country 

25  Student Free Day 

26  Student Free Day 

27  Calder Winter Sports Yr 4-6 

June 

  1  School Photos 

10  Filipino Independence Day Activities 

13  Public Holiday 

16  Circus Challenge Incursion 

17  VET Taster Day - Year 9 

18  Fairfax Workshop Yr 9/10 

20-24 Yr 9/10 Camp 

22  Cinderella Excursion 

Pyramid Hill College is a Child Safe School 

Reminder 

STUDENT FREE DAYS 

25th & 26th May 

Students are not required 

to attend school, with the 

exception of Year 10 who 

will attend Charlton VET 

classes on Thursday. 



 

Family Services  

Last week I popped into the Neighbourhood House to meet 

the Catholic Care and St Vinnies workers. These services 

provide a wide ranges of resources for families. Please check 

out what they offer and make use of them. It is fantastic that 

we have these services available in Pyramid Hill and if we 

don’t use them, we lose them. Please read the articles below 

outlining what these services offer. 

St Vinnies – Meet Leiza Webb-Mathers 
Some of you know me as the chaplain 

from St Patrick’s. This is a very important 

role for me but not the only hat I wear. 

I’m a proud mum of 4 children ranging in 

age from 32- to 12 years, I have 4 

grandchildren. My passion is community 

and I have been a part of the Pyramid Hill 

community for 5 years now. To be able to 

give to the community is vital in 

rural areas. My many hats include a swim teacher, a Lions 

member, a volunteer for family drug help (which supports 

families living with someone with a substance issue), 

Gannawarra Toy run, community hamper coordinator, Baptist 

church member and St Vinnies,  Kerang conference member. 

To be connected helps to reach those in need of support. 

Kim from Pyramid NeighbourHood house has given St Vinnies 

the opportunity to come to Pyramid Hill every second week. I 

am available to offer assistance or support to you or people 

of the community. Even if you would just like a chat please 

come on down. To use a service is to keep it in your 

community. 

Curriculum Days  

Please be reminded of our student free days on Wednesday 

25th and Thursday 26th May. All College staff will be 

participating in training for the Berry Street Educational 

Model. This training provides strategies for teaching and 

learning that enables teachers to increase engagement of 

students with complex, unmet learning needs and to 

successfully improve all students’ self-regulation, relationships, 

wellbeing, growth and academic achievement. Year 10 

students will still be required to attend VET at the NCTTC 

on Thursday 26th May.  
 

Hours of Attendance 

The school grounds are supervised by staff from the hours of 

8:40am – 3:30pm. These are the only times that students 

should be on the school property unless there is a teacher 

supervised school event happening.  
 

Women in Trades Expo 

Our Year 9/10 students certainly had a great day out on 

Monday on our ‘Melbourne Experience’ as outlined by Ellesha 

below. The students were an absolute delight to take down 

and were great ambassadors for PHC. 

‘On May 16th, six girls from the Year Nine and Year Ten classes 

participated in an excursion down to Melbourne for a Women in 

Trade Expo. The expo offered many different job opportunities for 

the girls to think about, ranging from flying to technology with many 

different hands on positions. The day was packed full of fun 

activities and many freebies. All the girls had a wonderful trip with 

many career opportunities in mind.’  

Written by Ellesha Fergusson 

Attitude to School Student Survey 

We value student voice as a means to improving student 

engagement, wellbeing and quality instruction and are 

conducting a survey to find out what your child thinks of your 

school.  

The AtoSS is an annual student survey offered by the 

Department of Education and Training to assist your child’s 

school to gain an understanding of students' perceptions and 

experience of school. Students will be asked about their 

thoughts and feelings in relation to their school, their 

learning,peer and family relationships, resilience, bullying, 

mental health and wellbeing, physical activity, and life in 

general.  

Please find more information regarding this survey attached to 

this newsletter 

INTEGRATED FAMILY SERVICES visiting regularly at the 

Pyramid Hill Neighbourhood House 

Worried about your family? 

As a parent its normal to feel overwhelmed sometimes. With 

help, you can provide your children with a better quality of life. 

You can work towards creating a healthy and peaceful 

environment. 

INTEGRATED FAMILY SERVICES work with families to 

understand their specific needs and tailor a response that may 

include support with – 

 In home support dealing with issues including child 

development, disability, drug and alcohol, family conflict, 

financial difficulties, mental health, trauma, social isolation. 

 Parenting skill development 

 Advocacy 

 Connection and referrals to other community supports 

INTEGRATED FAMILY SERVICES is a confidential free 

service available to anyone that has children 18 and under in 

their care. 

A member from the Family Services team from CatholicCare 

Victoria will be sitting at the Pyramid Neighborhood House 

every second Thursday from 10.30-12.30 to answer any 

questions you might have on how Family Services may 

support your family. 

Families are welcome to contact Family Services directly at 

CatholicCare Victoria 54381300 and speak with reception. 



Year 7-10  
Learning Neighbourhood 

 

Year F-6 News   

Workers of the Week 

Ronnie Jessop: “on fire” the past two weeks and 

concentrating well and getting his work done. Also being an 

Auslan Superstar and remembering the fruit signs. 

Hayley Simmons: beautiful work and trying hard 

Bella Lobb: trying her best during Math and coming up with 

great answers. 

Kayde Roberts: persistent learner this week. 

Ruby Mitchell (Year 6): helping a new student settle in. 

Sophie Twigg (Year 6): helping out in the kitchen. 

 

50 Nights’ Reading: 

Ruby Mitchell, Jett Mitchell, Kirk Ceballos, Tyler Manton, 

Xanthe Farrar, Elsie Poole, Charlotte Pickles, Fletcher Cain, 

Sophie Twigg. 
 

100 Nights’ Reading: 

Elsie Poole, Olivia Scott, Tobias Wiltshire, Ruby Mitchell, 

Athena Wiltshire. 

After School Volleyball/Auskick 

It has been great to see many of the year 7-10 students 

playing Volleyball after school on Wednesday nights. Adam 

Douglass has done an excellent job organising and running the 

sessions. Thank you to the staff involved. We have also had 

Jed Stewart, Jaxon Peter, Jack Gould, Cooper Gould, Rylan 

Chislett, Kobi Manton and Harrison Goodes assisting with 

Auskick sessions on Thursday nights. They have been working 

extremely well building the skills of the students doing 

Auskick. 

 

Hands on Learning 

Billabong Organics excursion 

Last Thursday we had the privilege of visiting Billabong 

Organics in Yarrawalla. Sue took the students through the 

process of how the apples are grown and selected for the 

different kinds of produce. The students then had a tour of 

the orchard and were allowed to pick their own apples to 

bring home. Thank you to Sue and Debbie for showing us 

around and thank you to Joe for driving the bus. It was an 

excellent learning opportunity and we appreciate the effort 

and kindness shown from the Billabong Organics team. On 

returning to the College, students continued work on the 

bike track, wooden trays, and primary chairs; along with 

putting together a bike for the College and doing some 

maintenance on the couches in the BER. It was great to have 

Jaxon, Toby, Fletcher and Cooper in HoL for a transition day. 

Year 9 & 10 Melbourne 

There has been a delay in sending out the final information for 

the Year 9&10 Melbourne trip. We are waiting on a cost from 

a provider to finalise the entire cost. There will be infor-

mation distributed for the Year 9&10 students on Friday in 

afternoon TAP. The itinerary has been finalised and will be 

shown to students on Friday as well. 

 

School Vision Statement 
The Pyramid Hill College community is committed to providing an inclusive, caring and rigorous learning environment 

that engages our students and challenges them to reach their full potential; academically, socially, emotionally, 

physically and creatively. 

Students are empowered to demonstrate and value knowledge and skills that will support them, as life-long learners, 

to participate in and contribute to a wider community.  

We promote a positive school culture that ensures staff, students and parents feel valued, have meaningful opportuni-

ties to contribute to the school and can effectively engage in the learning journey. 



 

Chaplain’s Chat 




